AMHA Executive Committee Zoom Meeting 

CLOSED SESSION

3/29/2022   4:30 pm Central Time

EC Members Present:  Sheryl Peterson, Clair Severson, Andrew Mueller, and Sid Hutchcraft. Due to a last-minute emergency situation, Debra Hopkins was not on the zoom call. Debra provided copies of emails and letters pertaining to the meeting topic.
The meeting was called to order by Sheryl. She outlined the reason for the meeting—to review and discuss a situation that has occurred in the office pertaining to the registration of a horse. 

Recently, a post appeared on FaceBook with reference to a 36 inch 3yr old miniature horse The office was made aware of this post and proceeded to seek information on the horse. The horse was registered AMHA at an early age but has not been exhibited or promoted as an AMHA horse nor is it old enough to require permanent status in the registry.
The office had communication with the owner to discuss the horse and the concern of the AMHA registry. As is the policy of the AMHA office, and to protect the creditability and integrity of the AMHA Registry and registration certificates, it was pointed out to the owner, that the horse’s registry file will be flagged to reflect that the horse’s size has been questioned at some time. No further action was taken or needed.
The EC discussed the role the AMHA office should play in this type of a situation. It was the unanimous agreement of the EC members that the AMHA office can not police and be aware of any and all such horses registered with AMHA.  However, if proper thorough documentation is presented to AMHA to question the eligibility of a horse registered in AMHA, such information will be presented to the EC for proper processing and review. Every effort will be made by the EC to assure a known Registry rule violation will not be permitted and to continue to exist. 
Hearing no other business to discuss, Sheryl adjourned the meeting at 5:10 PM. 

